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President’s Message - Don Delongchamp

Hello fellow members, well winter has arrived early this year and I hope it 
leaves just as early. 
Our 75th anniversary year was a very busy and exciting one.  I hope all of you 
had a chance to join us throughout this special year. 
Once again your club will be busy throughout this Christmas season. Our 
delicious Black Forest Hams are now ready for distribution, please consider 
purchasing one or more for friends or family as this is one of our bigger 
fundraisers.  You can contact anyone on the executive to place your order. 
Our Christmas party meeting will be held at Montana’s on Dec. 6th. More 
information in the bulletin. 
Once again this year we will be donating hams to the Elgin Street Mission.  
They are really needed and appreciated by the less fortunate in our city.
As always we will have a phone panel at the Lions Christmas Telethon on Dec 
1st, and also will be doing our annual donation to the toy drive. Watch for us 
at 6 p.m. 
My wife Diane and I would like to personally wish each and everyone one of 
you a Merry and Glorious Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year. 
May you have a year filled with prosperity health and happiness.
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Upcoming Events

Dec 6 	 General Christmas Meeting	 Montana’s	 6:00 pm
Dec 13	 Exec Meeting	 Gloria’s Restaurant	 6:00 pm
Jan 3	 General Meeting	 Green Economy North	 6:00 pm
Jan 10	 Executive Meeting 		  6:00 pm
Feb 7	 General Meeting		  6:00 pm  
Feb 14	 Executive Meeting		  6:00 pm
March elections

Please note that the locations for upcoming meetings are not listed. We are 
in the process of searching for new venues as the Green Room at the Trevi 
becomes the new home of Woodbine Entertainment Group, the leader in tele-
theater wagering and is no longer available to us.



November General Meeting Notes  - Connie Zwarich

November 14th  found us at Branch 76 Legion for a Remembrance Day 
service.  The meeting started at 6:00 pm with the service presented by 
the members of Branch 76 Legion.  34 members and 4 guests were in 
attendance. Following the service President Don Delongchamp presented 
a cheque for $500  for the Legion Poppy Fund. The meeting was adjourned 
for supper with Chaplain Tracey Urso saying grace then reconvened at 
7:00 pm. 

Don Delongchamp introduced Corbin Caron who was the 
winner of the ACT/UCT Safety Poster Contest.  Corbin’s Bicycle Safety poster won first 
prize nationally and third place internationally.
Tracey Urso spoke about the Christmas Meeting at Montana’s.  Members and guests are 
asked to bring socks, mitts, scarves or hats that will be distributed to the homeless and 
less fortunate.
Rob Rehill reported on hams sales and encourages members to get out and sell those 
hams.  Rob also moved that we donate the proceeds from the Sheriff’s pot to the Poppy 
Fund.  All members agreed.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm

The sheriff’s pot netted $71.00.
Diane Delongchamp won the member’s draw of $85.00.  It pays to be a member!

Sports - Don Delongchamp

On Nov 2, 3, 4 we held our 60th anniversary Provincial Curling Spiel. Over 40 people had a great fun filled 
weekend of curling and comraderie. 
Our A Division winner was the Michel Mayer team. 
The B Division winner was the John Roy team. 
For the first time ever we had a ladies team win a division with Val Lalonde skipping her team to the C  Division 
win.  Congratulations to all and I thank you for making this special year a success.  I hope to see you all next 
year! 

Cheque Presentation to the Poppy Fund

Corbin Caron Safety 
Poster Winner

Curling C Division Winners Curling B Division Winners Curling A Division Winners



If you don’t see colour, you’re not on our Email List.

December Birthdays
Dec 04	 SUZANNE FORTIN
Dec 06	 FRANCESCO AIUDI 
Dec 06	 GENEVIEVE WARD
Dec 04	 JOHN STEINBACHER
Dec 14  SHIRLEY GIFF
Dec 07  	DONALD MACDONELL
Dec 06	 DAN SERVANT
Dec 20	 JAMES CARREY
Dec 22	 ALBERT FASAN
Dec 23	 CRAIG HARTLEY
Dec 30	 PETER LAVIGNE

Humour
Reindeer’s Story at Christmas
According to the Alaska Department of Fish and Game, while both male and female reindeer grow antlers 
in the summer each year, male reindeer drop their antlers at the beginning of winter, usually late November 
to mid-December.
Female reindeer retain their antlers till after they give birth in the spring. Therefore, according to EVERY 
historical rendition depicting Santa’s reindeer, EVERY single one of them, from Rudolph to Blitzen, had to 
be a girl.
We should have known... ONLY women would be able to drag a fat man in a red velvet suit all around the 
world in one night and not get lost.

Christmas Meeting - Tracey Urso

The Christmas meeting will be held at Montana’s on 
December 6th. Instead of exchanging gifts we will 
again be asking for hats, mitts, scarves, and socks to 
hand out to the needy this year.  Please contact Tracey 
at 705 560 6681 and let her know by November 30th 
if you will be attending.

Good of the Order 
If you know of a member who is ill or know of the passing 
of a member please contact George Faulkner at 705 
586 1937 or e-mail george.e.faulkner@gmail.com so 
we can send a greeting.
Condolences go out to Marlene Billsborough on the 
loss of her brother. Get well wishes go out to Suzanne 
Fortin.




